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This issue will be soley dedicated to an American legend, Mr. Karl Selander. The man, the legend, and my dearest friend. Furthermore, it is in keeping with my promise to put this newsletter back into a more technical format involving our industry.

I first met Karl back in the early 80's. He had personally responded to a call that I had made regarding a broken tool.
I had no idea at the time of where this meeting would take me, nor did I have any idea of how important this broken air tool was.  Since I had purchased an existing body & paint shop, with zero knowlege of the trade prior, this tool was merely "something broken" that either needed to be replaced or rebuilt. Because I was so practical (and cheap), I opted for the latter.
Although I knew nothing about the business I had just purchased, I did realize that this tool would / could cover a lot of surface area. The previous owner told me that the tool in question was his favorite, as it literally saved him countless hours on big jobs that had to come out straight. He also told me that since it stopped working, all the work had to be done by hand. Apparently, he never looked into getting it fixed, because he was even cheaper than me....lol!

Anyway, Karl came out and immediately identified the problem, took the tool, and was back in a few days. I don't remember what the cost was, but I do remember the problem. It was "out of time", and he went through a simple procedure with me to keep the tool working properly. That tool (and another one that I acquired along the way) worked flawlessly for the next 7 years, until I sold the business!
During our meeting, Karl explained to me who he was in relationship to this tool, and how the tool worked. He also let me know that this particular tool was being infringed upon by other mfg's, namely (but not limited to) "Rodac".

As time went by, Karl would peridiocally drop by, and we would talk about the tool, how it was holding up, and what I thought of it. Although I initially knew zero about body & paint work, I was fast getting pretty damn good at both, and Karl's "ATCOA VIKING" was definitely responsible for a big part of that. Not knowing the "do's and don'ts" of the trade, I used that tool where most experienced body men wouldn't think of using it, and I started getting the attention of some of those guys when they saw my work! I guess that might have been the start of my "thinking outside of the box".
Karl took note of my passion, and unyeilding respect for that tool, which lead to long conversations. I quickly developed a fondness for this man, as he reminded me of my dad and my grandfather. He was an honest man, and he was a humble man, and these were both traits that there just wasn't enough of in this world

